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Hello families and welcome to Term 1, 2025 and our first newsletter of the year. I am happy to be in the
role of Relieving Principal at Maclean Public School this term. I have been recently notified that this role
will now extend to the end of Term 3. I am looking forward to continuing working with students, families,
staff and the extended Maclean Public School community during this time.

Updates from the classroom 
This year we have had a number of changes across the school. Please see below classroom teaching
positions. Classroom teachers will be sending home some information in the coming weeks on how best
to contact them and specific classroom information 

Early Stage 1 Teachers
Kindergarten - Trudi Roberts

Stage 1 Teachers 
1M - Holly Maxwell
1/2M - Sandi Moloney
2C - Jo Chorley

Stage 2 Teachers
3/4L - Lee Grayndler & Leonie Evans
3/4S - Cameron Spicer

Stage 3 Teachers
5/6S - Nicole Sanders (Assistant Principal) Miru Ensbey (Wednesday’s)
5/6 A - Jade Albert 

Learning and Support Teacher 
Matt Sozou (Assistant Principal)
Kylie Peterie (EALD)
Tanya Delaney (Assistant Principal Curriculum and Instruction) 

Librarian
Emma Hoffman

Music Teacher 
Liz Moore

Support Staff
Business Manager - Vanessa McMahon
School Admin Officer - Roxi Dean
School Admin Officer / SLSO - Zhanae Whalley
General Assistant - Brendan King

School Learning Support Officer:
Rebecca Anderson
Gary Carmichael
Zara Bloom
Ange Churchill
Aunty Leesa Kilduff (AEO)

Additional Supporting Roles
School Counsellor - Tay Cone
WHIN - Sally Loy
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School Works
Over the holiday’s multiple works were completed to have the school ready for students return. The
junior upstairs toilets will have minor upgrades which are to be completed in two weeks. In the
meantime 2C students are using either the infants or senior toilet blocks.

Music
Mrs Moore has done a wonderful job providing choir and music opportunities for all students this year.
We will have groups performing in a multitude of events and eisteddfod’s throughout the year. 

Aboriginal Education Group
We welcome families to be a part of a new look Aboriginal Education Group. We will hold our first
meeting in Bec and Aunty Leesa’s room on Friday 7th March at 8:30am. We hope you can make it.

High Potential Gifted Learning
Ms Delaney will be running HPGE lessons for identified students in Mathematics, Writing and Public
Speaking this term. Students and topics will change throughout the year. Ms Delaney will inform those
families of what will be covered during her lessons

Literacy Interventions
Students identified for Literacy support in year 1-6 will be notified early next week. Families will receive
an information package detailing supports that will occur at school.

Swimming Carnival
Congratulations to all students who participated in our school carnival last Thursday. I was impressed
with the enthusiasm in which all students were involved in both competitive and non-competitive
events. Thank you to Mrs Albert and Mrs McMahon for all their hard work that went into organising
what was a great day.
Congratulations to our Age Champions: 
Jnr Boys: Taio 
Jnr Girls: Bonnie & Emily
11 years Boys: Jaxon
11 Years Girls: Stella
SNR Boys: Allan
SNR Girls: Connie
Special congratulations to the following students who have advanced on to the Northern Rivers
Carnival being held in Casino this Thursday. We wish them all the very best.
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Girls Boys
Connie
Bonnie
Alba
Emily M
Lola
Jemima
Stella
Emily W
Matilda
Indi

Tanner
Colton
Rio
Taio 
Atticus
Archie
Jaxon
Marlo
Allan
Ryder
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Our school has the service of Sally Loy as our Wellbeing & Health In Reach Nurse , Sally is a highly skilled
clinical nurse specialist employed by NSW Health in partnership with NSW Department of Education.
The WHIN role works closely with our schools learning and support team, the role can support our
students and their family with health and wellbeing concerns to connect to health and social services.  
Sally will be at our school on Friday 8:00 – 4:30pm. 
Options on how to refer to the WHIN service. 

Call or email the WHIN to arrange a meeting. 1.
Collect a referral and consent form at the front office and return both forms to office staff. 2.
Locate WHIN referral forms on the school website under the heading ‘Parent Information’ fill in
referral and consent forms and email to the WHIN directly.  

3.

https://maclean-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/parent-information.html 
 
WHIN contact details 
M 0484 648 062 
E sallyjane.loy@health.nsw.gov.au 
 
Find out more: www.health.nsw.gov.au/whinprogram  

 
 

P&C Notice
Let's make 2025 MPS most successful year!
Join our team to make positive changes within our school!   WEDNESDAY 26TH FEB - 4PM
Our $1 membership fee grants you financial member status, which allows you to:
Cast votes on important decisions and take on executive positions within the P&C.
Everyone is welcome! Whether you're a parent or carer, you're invited to attend, listen, express ideas,
and share feedback. However, only paid members can actively vote or participate in making official
changes.
The Maclean Public School P&C is a small but mighty team working hand-in-hand with the school,
students, and community to create positive change. We raise funds for excursions, incursions, resources,
and equipment, and we’d love to have you on board for 2025.
Let’s work together to make a difference! 

Wellbeing & Health In Reach Nurse (WHIN) 

mailto:sallyjane.loy@health.nsw.gov.au
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/whinprogram


Thank you to those who have already returned their Close
The Gap Day notes to the front office.  Aunty Leesa needs
all notes returned by Wednesday 25th of February so she
can confirm numbers with the event organiser. If you
have not already done so please make sure you send it in
with your child. Thank you

Close The Gap

Lower Clarence Primary SRE



Library Corner

Music Room
One of the most important parts of teaching music is helping students
learn how to keep a beat and recognise musical pulse and rhythm. Being
able to keep a steady beat and rhythm are the absolute most important
skills to develop in young musicians. Here’s some pics of 5-6S keeping the
beat with their feet as they run the gauntlet of rainbow elastics….along to
music of course! 

Mrs Hoffman and Pancho welcome the classes
of 2025 back to our amazing library this year! 
Reading for enjoyment is crucial for your child
to reach their full potential across all areas.
Please assist your child in remembering their
library bag on their allocated library day.
Remember to enjoy sharing these books at
home with a focus on reading for fun!

Kindergarten were excited to visit the library
this week and meet Pancho  with Mrs Hoffman.
This week we read What I love about school.



Canteen Counter News 
Our first canteen for the year has been and gone
with out a hitch. Canteen operates every Friday
throughout the term and the canteen special will
go out every Monday to allow time for students to
return it  There has been a price rise with the lunch
special meal deal which is now available at $7.00.
If your child would like a lunch order but the meal
deal isn’t to their taste, they can order from the
canteen’s full menu. Please see the order form
below on how to do this. Please be aware that
items ordered from the menu are not covered by
the $7.00 special price.  Payment can be made by
adding credit to the school bytes account or
paying at the front office. Canteen orders need to
be in by THURSDAY LUNCHTIME for catering
purposes. We will continue to have a variety of
counter lines for students to purchase at recess
ranging from 50c to $4. Items like jelly, scrolls,
bliss bombs, mini sausage rolls, fruit cups, biscuits,
muffins and many more tasty treats that vary from
week to week. Students can purchase ice blocks or
a frozen pineapple rings at lunch time from the
canteen which range from $1 -$2
Thankyou.   
Miss Bec

Miss Bec staff
sausage roll tomato sauce  $6









Stage Spotlight - Kindergarten
Kindergarten have been busy settling into school life at Maclean Public School. Over the past few weeks,
we've been honing our fine motor skills by learning how to write our names and hold our pencils
correctly. We've also been practicing using scissors with our thumbs up and our wing dings at our sides,
as well as mastering the art of gluing by placing just a dot in the corners and a small cross in the center.
We’ve made lots of new friends and have been enjoying all the yummy food our families pack for us.
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